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Hello, Teachers,


     Wow! What a finish to winter! If I had known what the groundhog knew this year, I would have stayed in my burrow for a while longer too. I have to admit, though, that the last (?) snowfall of this winter was beautiful.  When the sky was blue and the sun shone on the snow-covered trees, it was breathtaking. I felt sorry for people who had to get to work when the roads were so bad, but for those of us who stayed snug at home, it was very pretty. Let’s hope that winter is behind us now, and we can look forward to trees covered in leaves, not snow. 


     Speaking of things to look forward to, why not come celebrate spring on Wednesday, April 8, at the Lafayette Hotel? The menu is stuffed pork chop with a potato casserole and carrots, plus a salad, rolls, and beverage. The dessert this time is banana cream pie—yummy. The cost of the meal is $13.00, which includes everything but a gratuity.  You can make a reservation by calling Joyce Ross (373-2359), or by e-mail at: � HYPERLINK "mailto:joycer1007@gmail.com" ��joycer1007@gmail.com�.


     Student musicians from Warren High School, directed by Mary Nuzum, entertained us in December. At our April meeting, one of Marietta High School’s choirs, under the direction of J.D. Benson, will highlight our program. It’s sure to be enjoyable. I believe it is important that we support the arts in our public schools. It is a sad truth of public education that the first programs to be cut when schools run short of money are art and music. The topic of school funding brings to mind another of my soap box topics: charter schools. I am 100 percent opposed to our tax dollars going to these schools which are, for the most part, not held accountable, have poor graduation rates and attendance, and in many cases operate under very questionable fiscal policies. The charter school might have been a worthwhile experiment, but the time has come to call it what it really is—an absolute failure in way more cases than not. I urge everyone to ask questions of lawmakers and insist they subject charter schools to scrutiny and eventual accountability.  





The deadline for reservations is Sunday, April 5, by 8 P.M.


							

















			





“A little Madness in the Spring


Is wholesome even for the King.”


           ---Emily Dickinson, c. 1875





























     Our oldest active member, Helen Drake, passed away January 25, at age 102. Helen taught her entire career (43 years) in Benton Township, Monroe County. She loved children and was much loved in return. Many people came to pay their respects when Helen died, and many of those because she had been their teacher. One man I spoke with at the funeral home told me he is over 80 years old, and Helen had been his first grade teacher. 


     I first met Helen when I retired In 1999 and joined WCRTA. She was a fixture at our lunch meetings and did a beautiful job decorating the tables and making sure that everyone had a treat to take home. She also coordinated the menu for our meetings. Helen was active in many organiztions and endeavors and lived independently until the last year or so.  


     Helen’s daughter, Bonnie Forni, generously requested that donations in Helen’s memory be made to our scholarship fund. On behalf of WCRTA, we extend our gratitude and sympathy to Bonnie and her family. We have lost a dear and faithful friend, and the world is made less by Helen’s absence. 


 


     


											


									


			


										


       























Railroad Talk 


     On Thursday, April 16, at 7:00 P.M.,  Eldon Young will present a program about local railroads at the former Cutler Elementary School, now the Cutler Community Center. Eldon is an avid train enthusiast and gives good presentations.  


     I know that most people in the Cutler area were unhappy when the school closed several years ago, but it turned out to be a case of “when life gives you lemons….” With local help and cooperation, the former school is now in almost constant use. What a good thing for the community! The old Reno School and the Oak Grove School have been used similarly, all to the good of the people who paid for the buildings in the first place.


Wishful Thinking


     In November 2014, two members of the U.S. House of Representatives (one a Republican and one a Democrat) introduced a bill called the “Equal Treatment of Public Servants Act.” If passed, the act would permanently repeal the current Windfall Elimination Provision and replace it with a fairer formula designed to treat public servants like other American workers. The bill would guarantee that public servants receive the Social Security benefits they have actually earned. In theory, at least, the measure is cost neutral; i.e., it would not have an impact on the Social Security Trust Fund. We shall see.  (Based on information from the ORTA Quarterly, Winter 2015.)


Helping Others


     WCRTA received a very nice letter of thanks from the local chapter of the Salvation Army, thanking us for our Christmas donation of $227.00, taken at the December meeting. At our April meeting, we will pass the hat for the Humane Society of the Mid-Ohio Valley. If you prefer, you can donate one of the several items they always need: pet food, paper towels, bleach, and newspapers. Someone from the executive committee will deliver the items.














 


     














 





  


 


 


     


     


    


											





	


	  












































Some Tributes to Teachers


“Most of us end up with no more than five or six people who remember us. Teachers have thousands of people who remember them for the rest of their lives.” ~Andy Rooney





“None of us got where we are solely by pulling ourselves up by our bootstraps. We got here because somebody—a parent, a teacher, an Ivy League crony or a few nuns—bent down and helped us pick up our boots.” ~Thurgood Marshall








“Every child should have a caring adult in their lives. And that’s not always a biological parent or family member. It may be a friend or neighbor. Often times it is a teacher.” ~Joe Manchin


	


     


 																										















































In Memoriam


     I was sorry to learn of the passing of Joanne West last month. Joanne graduated from Marietta High School the year before I did. I always thought she was such a nice person. Joanne was a dedicated teacher and sponsored and advised many organizations and activities, first at Newport H.S. and later at Frontier H.S., from which she retired. 


     


     Warden Howard was the principal at Phillips Elementary School in Marietta for many years. He was very well-liked by his staff and by students. Except for his time in the military and time spent in colleges and universities, Mr. Howard lived his whole life in the local area. Following retirement, he remained active for many years and had worked in several businesses in Wood and Washington Counties.





     We received word recently of the death of Lois Fluharty, who retired from the Belpre City Schools and relocated to South Carolina. Lois and her husband Don were popular members of the staff at Belpre High School for most of their careers. Lois taught physical education and coached several girls’ sports. She helped implement the changes made necessary by laws requiring equal opportunities for girls in school sports. 





     WCRTA extends sympathy to the families and friends of these educators. We are grateful for their contributions. As always, we apologize for any errors or omissions. 








 


							The truth as I know it….  Karen Burton


							(with editorial assistance from Jim Williams)
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